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February Lecture 
Luncheon Payment must 
be postmarked NO  
LATER than February 3.
Checks should be made 
out to UWC. The registra-
tion form is on page 10 
Please mail check and the 
completed registration form 
to our Hospitality Chair: 
Karen Diamond
712 Spruce Street
Boulder, CO 80302-5020

You may purchase both  
February and March  
luncheons at once. Each is 
$22.00.

In 1986, Limerick and CU Law  
Professor Charles Wilkinson founded  
the Center of the American West, and 
since 1995 it has been her primary 
point of affiliation. In an era of  
political polarization and contention, 
the Center of the American West 
strives to bring out “the better  
angels of our nature” by appealing to 
our common loyalties and hopes as 
Westerners. 

February Lecture Luncheon
FrackingSENSE: The Adventures of a Historian in a Tense 

Terrain
Patty Limerick

Tuesday, February 10, 2015, 11:30 a.m.
University Memorial Center, Room 235

(Reservations and payment due February 3.)
Dr. Patricia Limerick is a Professor of History at CU and the  
Faculty Director and Chair of the Board of the Center of the 
American West at CU. She is the author of several books 
about the American West. Recently, she developed a series of 
public forums designed to present a balanced understanding 
on the subject of fracking. Limerick has dedicated her career to  
bridging the gap between academics and the general public 
and to demonstrating the benefits of applying historical  
perspective to contemporary dilemmas and conflicts.

Dr. Limerick was born in California, received her Ph.D. in American Studies from Yale University 
and taught at Harvard University. She joined the University of Colorado History Department in 
1984. She has published many works, and one of them, A Ditch in Time: the City, the West, and 
Water, a history of water in Denver, contains an entire chapter about (and many other references 
to) Glenn G. Saunders, the father of two of our members, Carol and June Saunders. Glen Saun-
ders was the Attorney for the Denver Water Board and later a consultant to Denver Water. 
 

Among Dr. Limerick’s many awards and honors is the Hazel Barnes Prize, the University of  
Colorado’s highest award for teaching and research (2001). Also she has advised documentary 
and film projects, and as Faculty Director and Chair of the Board of the Center of the American 
West, she and the Center produced the film, The Lover’s Guide to the West. It offers counseling to 
the American public on its “troubled relationship with fossil fuels,” and debuted on Rocky Mountain 
PBS in April 2010.
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 President’s Message

Happy February! 
We have some great events 

coming up. 

There are many more activities forthcoming (see details and registration forms below): February 10 our Lecture Luncheon 
(LL) at UMC with Patty Limerick, March 10 LL with Clay Evans, Opera brunch and Opera (March 15), April 21 the Scholarship 
Luncheon (at the Boulder CC), and our final hurrah – the Honors Tea on May 12 at the Koenig Alumni Center. Those, plus our 
many Interest Groups, make for a busy season, and a fun community of which to be a part. Do consider inviting some  
potential UWC members to our events.  

PLEASE note the registration deadlines for all of our events. (The deadline for the Opera is especially early.)
Please try to keep healthy and warm during these winter months. 
 
Have a wonderful Valentine’s Day!

Joyce J. Spencer

To start our new year, on January 6 the “On the Road Again” interest group,  
organized by Karen Diamond, gathered 18 UWC members at the Denver Art Muse-
um to see the fabulous exhibit Brilliant: Cartier in the 20th Century, which is there 
until March 15, 2015.

The Cartier collection of jewelry, clocks, watches, and smoking and vanity pieces 
was truly exquisite. To see the jewels worn by celebrities was awesome.

Over two weekends prior to that, many UWC members from various 
Interest Groups visited the Dairy Center for the Arts in Boulder to see 
Love, Loss and What I Wore. Two UWC members were in the play:  
Judy Richtel on the left and Judy Owens on the right.

Nila Brummund as Mary Ripon

The University Women’s Club ended the 2014  
calendar year with our December 9 Lecture  
Luncheon where we had an excellent presenta-
tion by Nila Brummund as Mary Ripon, the first fe-
male faculty member at CU Boulder and certainly a  
woman ahead of her time.
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Preview of March Lecture Luncheon

March
Beneath the Sands of Tarawa:  

Searching for My Grandfather in Body, History, and Spirit
Clay Evans

Tuesday, March 10, 2015, 11:30 a.m.
University Memorial Center, Room 235, Boulder

(Reservations and payment due March 3.)

Clay Evans was born in Boulder and has been a professional writer and editor for 25 years. He is currently the Director of Communi-
cations for CU Presents. Mr. Evans has written about his grandfather, who was awarded the Medal of Honor after being killed in the 
Pacific during World War II.

The price of each luncheon is $22. Make checks payable to “UWC” and note “Lecture Luncheon” in the memo. Please send  
payment to: `Karen Diamond, Attention: UWC Lecture Luncheon, 712 Spruce Street, Boulder, CO 80303. Questions? Contact Patty  
Ludke at pattycake.21@juno.com or 303-440-9590. Please do not combine lecture lunch payments with dues payments.

Opera and Brunch
Mark your calendars for Sunday, March 15, 2015 for our annual Opera Brunch, starting at 11:30 a.m. in the Aspen Room at the 
University Memorial Center. Following lunch Maestro Nicholas Carthy will speak to the group about the upcoming performance. We 
will then make our way to Macky Auditorium for the 2:00 p.m. matinee of CU Opera’s presentation of Mozart’s Cosi fan tutte  
(Thus Do They All, or the School for Lovers) is an Italian-language opera buffa. 
Mozart’s witty opera buffa follows 24 hours in the lives of two beautiful sisters whose  
scandalous infidelities make for a comic romp that was considered too hot for audiences 
even in the early 20th century.

Great repertoire, lavish scenery, amazing voices, and outstanding value--these are the hall-
marks of the Eklund Opera Program (formerly CU Opera). Director Leigh Holman and Music 
Director Nicholas Carthy bring you the best of classical and contemporary opera. There is a 
reservation form on page 11 of this newsletter..

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  
Celebrate the Present, Embrace the Future with the UWC 2015 scholars! This favorite event (our 58th!) at the Boulder Country Club 
makes a big difference in the lives of our CU scholarship winners. We will be awarding $20,000 for the 2015-16 academic year. Yea! 
Please join us and the students on Tuesday, April 21, when we celebrate their successes and learn their future dreams.

You’ll also enjoy old friends, meet new ones, and see the latest fashions provided by a local favorite, Fresh Produce. We will have our 
usual sumptuous fare. 

Register by April 14 - mail your registration (on page 12 in this month’s MESSAGES) or look for us at the February and March Lecture  
Luncheons. For more information, contact Marilyn Whittaker (303-926-1878) or Karon Johnson (303-499-5056).

Save the Date - UWC Scholarship Luncheon
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UWC Board Positions

Position Brief Description
President An elected position. Organizes meetings of the UWC Board and oversees running of the club.

President-Elect An elected position. Prepares to become President for the following year.
Secretary Takes minutes of UWC Board Meetings; usually this position follows elected Secretary-Elect position.
Secretary-Elect An elected position. Prepares to be Secretary the following year.
Treasurer Uses Quicken software to track income/expenses; prepares a budget and other financial information.
Treasurer-Elect Learns the job of Treasurer.
Program Chair Selects speakers and arranges catering for five Lecture Luncheons and the Fall Membership event.
Advisory Planning/ 
Parliamentarian

Understands and advises on the UWC constitution and Robert’s Rules of Orders for conducting  
meetings.

Communications Sends notes to those members (or their families) who are seriously ill or have died. Writes notes of 
thanks to those who have contributed $50 or more over the year to the UWC  Scholarships.

Email Coordinates CU email addresses, BuffOne cards, and library cards. Sends emails to members under 
requested circumstances.

Historian Keeps a photographic record of events, interest groups, and other activities and produces an album 
(hardcopy or digital) of the year’s activities.

Honors Reception Plans spring reception for the Margaret Willard Awardee and our honoring of new officers and the  
President’s Award.

Hospitality Prepares lists of attendees and name tags for luncheons. Records payments received and sends them 
to the Treasurer.

Interest Groups Coordinates interest groups and communicates with chairs of groups. Encourages formation of new 
groups.

Membership Keeps Excel records of membership, including detailed information on the dates of joining, contact 
information, and data changes. Passes information on to board members as needed.

New Members Keeps a record of who are the new members and plans the New Member Wine and Cheese Party in 
the fall. Welcoming of new members in also a part of the job.

Membership Handbook 
and Directory

Produces a Directory (hardcopy and digital) of all members who have joined by a given date in Octo-
ber. The Membership Handbook provides information about UWC and its activities. Solicits and  
includes advertising in the Directory Handbook.

MESSAGES  
Newsletter

Compiles the newsletter for each month (January and summer months excepted), using input from all 
officers and Interest Group chairs. Sends newsletter to Website Chair for email distribution.

Website Maintains UWC website and distributes MESSAGES to membership via email.
Nominating Committee Heads a committee of three to five members to select candidates for nomination to board positions of 

President-Elect, Secretary-Elect, and Treasurer-Elect for the following year’s board.
Opera Brunch Selects the CU Opera performance for members to attend as a group. Arranges for venue and brunch 

preceding the opera, and tries to find a speaker for the brunch.
Scholarship Committee Heads committee to select the student applicants most worthy of our UWC scholarships.
Scholarship Luncheon Chairs the committee of our April Scholarship Luncheon, hosting our scholarship winners. Arranges the 

venue, menu, and program.
Telephone Tree Telephones non-email/Internet members with regard to paying dues, upcoming events, and any other  

special news.
Margaret Willard 
Award

Heads committee to select the Margaret Willard Award recipient.

Past President Remains on the Board for a year after being president. May have other responsibilities.

Anyone who is interested in serving on the 2015-2016 Board of Directors should contact Diana King at 303-530-1860 or  
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com.

mailto:dianaking.boulder%40gmail.com?subject=
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Spotlight on ... 
                  the Classics Plus Book Group

The newly-formed Classics Plus Book Group will hold its first meeting on Monday, February 9 from 
12:30-2:30. We will start off by reading a selection from The Atlantic’s “Top Ten Books of the Nine-
teenth Century,” Ward No. 6 and Other Stories by Anton Chekhov. We will continue with selections 
from The Atlantic’s “Top Ten Books of the Twentieth Century” and Pulitzer prizewinners, as chosen 
by the group.

Come join us for this adventure on February 9. I can be reached at 303-417-9778.  
Call for location and directions. The meeting will be in North Boulder.

Barbara Turner

Nominees for UWC Officers
We are delighted to announce the slate of candidates for 2014-2015. Kudos to our Nominating Committee, members: Mary Anna 
Dunn, Diana King, Carol Saunders, Jeannie Thompson, and Pat Thompson.  Diana King in particular deserves our thanks because 
she went above and beyond the call of duty. 

The Nominating Committee and the UWC Board is putting forward the following three candidates to serve in positions for the 2015-
2016  academic year:
Janet Brewer - President-Elect
Barbara Colby - Secretary-Elect
Arlene Gerwin - Treasurer-Elect

Congratulations and thanks go to the three candidates for their willingness to serve.

Remember that we will be voting on February 10 at our Lecture Luncheon. Please plan to attend.

Jeannie Thompson, Chair
C:  303-249-8208
H:  303-444-5060
jeant@earthlink.net

Welcome New UWC Members

Welcome, new members! We are so happy to have you with us. 

Mary McClanahan (who joined last summer), plus Leni Buhler, Lee Carlin, Carol Crow, Nancy Lee Miller, Paula Prentup, and Phylliss 
Stenger.

Member Courtesy
If anyone knows of a member who would appreciate a card, note, or any personal contact, please inform Mollie Morton at  
(303) 494-5486 or mollie.morton@colorado.edu.

mailto:mollie.morton@colorado.edu
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Tell Me More ...About Layne Jackson Hubbard-
This column provides our readers with current news about people and topics from our past UWC events, speakers, and 
scholarship winners. We’ll answer “What’s happening now with …” or “How does the story continue?” or “Have you heard 
the latest about …”

Is there a topic, a speaker, an issue, or a scholarship winner that you know from UWC events or MESSAGES that calls out for an up-
date? Do you have insider knowledge of one of our previous topics, speakers, issues, or scholarship winners that would be interesting 
to others? If so, please contact Kathy Randall (katherineran@gmail.com) for future “Tell Me More...” columns.

Layne was assisted by the Guardian Scholars, a unique 
program within the Academic Excellence Program at CU 
Boulder that ensures that former foster youths have the 
resources necessary to become successful graduates. 
Layne is a wonderful example and ideal role model for 
the program.  In addition to her studies, Layne gave 
back generously. Among other activities, Layne served 
as Vice President of the Neuroscience Club, Chair of the 
Computer Science Undergraduate Advisory Committee, 
Director of Academic Affairs for the CU Student Gov-
ernment, and an “Ask Me Anything” Fellow for the CU 
Computer Science Foundation. 
Upon graduation in May 2014, Layne was awarded 
CU-Boulder’s Chancellor’s Fellowship, a prestigious 
award given to outstanding entering graduate students.  
This fellowship will pay her way through a CU PhD in 
Computer Science. This award has been temporarily 
deferred so that Layne could accept the opportunity for 
hands-on learning at FindTheBest, a research engine 
company headquartered in Santa Barbara whose mis-
sion is to collect data, structure, and connect the world’s 
data so that people can research with confidence.
Layne is working as a Data Engineer using several 
programming languages to transform raw data into 
a structured meaningful products for FindTheBest. 
She has a passion for solving problems and helping 
people, not just individuals, but entire populations of 
people. She says she loves focusing on quality and 
connection and loves building things that enrich our 
world.
When she is not working, Layne enjoys dancing bachata, merengue, cumbia, salsa, hula, and azonto.

We look forward to Layne’s return to Boulder to continue her computer science studies in CU’s PhD program. We are so pleased to 
have helped her on what is clearly a road to success. 

Layne Hubbard received a UWC Scholarship for the 2013-14 academic year.  Before attending CU, Layne earned a certificate in 
Early Childhood Education from Front Range Community College and taught at Children’s House Preschool, where she enjoyed 
helping her students find their strengths and move past obstacles. In the summer of 2010 she traveled to the Dominican Republic 
where, as a volunteer, she helped disadvantaged children in difficult situations take charge of their opportunities. Their determination 
inspired her to do the same—she returned to Boulder and enrolled as a student in Neuroscience and Computer Science at CU.

Thank You to Our Donors
Many thanks to the donors who gave in November and December: Lee Carlin, Yvonne DiStefano, Marion Emmanuel, Paula Mannell, 
Barbara R. Miller, Carol Ponton, and Vinita Sturgeon. Those who donated in January will appear in the March newsletter.

mailto:katherineran@gmail.com
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Honoring Kent Haruf

Please Note
If you would like to give a donation in remembrance or in honor of someone, please know that there is a form for donation 
to scholarships on page 12. You can also access that form on the Internet at http://boulderuwc.org/wp-content/uploads/loca-
tions-pics/2009/12/2014/09/SCHOLARSHIP-DONATION-FORM.pdf.

With the death of novelist Kent Haruf we lost a wonderful member of our University Women’s Club family. He died in late November at 
the age of 71 from intestinal lung disease. We were honored to have him speak to us in 2013 about his widely acclaimed trilogy, which 
is set in a fictional rural Colorado community named Holt on the eastern plains. Born in Pueblo in 1943, he is survived by his wife, 
Cathy, three daughters, three stepdaughters, and two stepsons.

The Denver Post quotes our Governor John Hickenlooper: “He really was a giant. I thought ‘Plainsong’ and ‘Eventide’ were two of the 
best books ever written about Colorado,” Hickenlooper said.

Haruf’s graceful, grounded portrait of a rural community was on then-Mayor Hickenlooper’s short list when he launched One Book/
One Denver in 2004. “I came very close to picking ‘Plainsong,’“ recalled Hickenlooper, “Except there was one kind of dicey scene 
where teenagers were having sex and a 10-year-old watches them through a knothole in this shack. For something we were just  
starting, we thought it was too racy.”
“Like a fool, I told Kent this. I’m not sure he ever really forgave me,” 
Hickenlooper said. “And you know, with a little bit of distance, he was 
completely right. It was so integral to the story, so maturely done. In no 
way was it lascivious. I still feel guilty about it.”

In 2015, Alfred A. Knopf will publish Haruf’s sixth and final novel, “Our 
Souls at Night.” Haruf told the Denver Center for Performing Art’s John 
Moore in the author’s final interview that it, too, is set in Holt.  

“The Denver Center for Performing Arts will present an adaptation of 
his novel Benediction, a powerful drama about a community searching 
for meaningful connections despite separation, loneliness, and the 
race against time. It will be in the Space Theater from January 30 until 
March 1.”

The Theater Goers Had Some Great Fun
On Sunday, November 30 and the following weekend, about two dozen UWC members attended the VIVA Theater performance of 
Love, Loss and What I Wore. The newly formed Theater Goers group was there, as well as several members of the Readers’  
Theater and various book groups. 
 

The play was written by Nora and Delia Ephron, and was a great reflection of women’s lives, shown by the clothing we wore.  A 
group of 10 women voiced their musings in this fast-moving series of monologues and choral orations. “What our Mothers told us,” 
“When did we start wearing black?” “How to find the perfect bra fit,”and “How do we look?” were some of the subjects broached by 
the actresses. The audience couldn’t help but join in the laughter as we realized we had thought and said some of those very same 
things! We hope to continue to enjoy the many theater offerings in the Boulder area as women of UWC.

http://boulderuwc.org/wp-content/uploads/locations-pics/2009/12/2014/09/SCHOLARSHIP-DONATION-FORM.pdf
http://boulderuwc.org/wp-content/uploads/locations-pics/2009/12/2014/09/SCHOLARSHIP-DONATION-FORM.pdf
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UWC INTEREST GROUPS

Interest Group 
Meeting Time and Place

Chair(s) Information Special Notes

Bicycling
Biking will resume in May.

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478)
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net

An email prior to the ride will provide time and 
meeting place. Please contact the chair for more 

information.

Bicycling – Easy Riders
Biking will resume in May.

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478)
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net

An email prior to the ride will provide time and 
meeting place. Please contact the chair for more 

information.
Book Group – Afternoon

2:00 p.m.
Fourth Tuesday

Members’ homes

Ami Sadler (303-938-8406)
amisadler@earthlink.net

Mary Anna Dunn (303-530-0184)
dunn.maryanna@gmail.com

February 24: I Am Malala  
by Malala Yousaafzai

Hostess: Virginia Stringi 
Please RSVP to hostess at vstringi@comcast.net

March 24: Mr. Penumbra’s 24-Hour Bookstore 
by Robin Sloan

Book Group – Evening
7:15 p.m.

Second Thursday
Members’ homes

Virginia Stringi (303-955-1860)
vstringi@comcast.net

Judy Thompson (608-469-6883) 
jethompson@pharmacy.wisc.edu

Feb. 12- Behind the Beautiful Forevers  
by Katherine Boo

Hostess: Judy Thompson 
(608) 469-6883 or  

jethompson@pharmacy.wisc.edu
Mar. 12- The Monuments Men  

by Robert M. Edsel and Bret Witter
Hostess: Caryl Kassoy at (303) 494-9017

or cfkassoy@colorado.edu
Please RSVP to hostess.

Books available at Boulder Bookstore.
Book Group – Small  (BG3) Kathy Randall (303-530-1095)

katherineran@gmail.com
Group is at capacity. Contact chair to be put on a 

waiting list.
Third Monday Book Group (BG4) Helen Hooper (303-421-4382) February 16, Behind the Beautiful Forevers  

by Katherine Boo 
Hostess: Janet Evans

March 16, Catherine the Great  
by Robert Massie 

Hostess: Diana King 
Please RSVP to hostess.

Book Group  –  Classics Plus Barbara Turner (303-417-9778) 
Barbara-Turner@comcast.net.

Feb. 9, Ward No 6 and Other Stories by Anton 
Chekhov 

Hostess: Barbara Turner. Call 303-417-9778  
for location and directions.

Books available at Barnes and Noble.
Bridge on Wednesday  

1:00 - 3:00 p.m.
First Wednesday of the month

Members’ homes

Martha Jones (303-499-0788) 
mabijones@q.com 

Pat Phillipson (303-443-9839)
phillipp@colorado.edu 

Please contact chairs for details.

Downhill Skiing 
Wednesdays, weather permitting

Arlene Gerwin  (303-494-1307)
asgerwin@comcast.net

Emails will provide details. Please contact the 
chair to be added to the list.

French Conversation Dot Thompson (303-494-4423)
thompsondot@hotmail.com
Ruth Stern (303-499-6995)

ruthdstern@gmail.com

Group is currently full.

French Conversation 2 Gisèle Berzins (303-408-0366)
gigiberzins@gmail.com

Please contact chair for details.

mailto:amisadler%40earthlink.net?subject=
mailto:dunn.maryanna%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:Barbara-Turner@comcast.net.
mailto:asgerwin%40comcast.net?subject=
mailto:gigiberzins%40gmail.com?subject=
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Interest Group 
Meeting Time and Place

Chair(s) Information Special Notes

Italian Conversation
1:30 – 2:30 p.m. every Wednesday

The “Y,” 2850 Mapleton Avenue

Maxene Wilson (303-530-4619)  
maxene@earthlink.net

Please contact chair for details.

Music
Times vary. Meets second 

Mondays of most months in  
members’ homes.

Judith Auer (303-516-0871) 
Judith2@intothegap.com 

Nancy Liggett (970-596-4353) 
neilerts@gmail.com

Contact chairs for details. 

Needlecraft
1:30 p.m.

Second and fourth Thursdays
in members’ homes.

Ginnie Ross (303-442-6014) 
vross921@gmail.com 
Georgianne Campbell  

(303-499-2798)
rpcampbell@att.net  

An email will be sent to members with  
details prior to each meeting.  

Contact chairs for details.

On the Road Again
Various times, various venues.

Karen Diamond (303-939-8656) 
karen.diamond@mac.com

Email provides details of planned trips.  
Contact chair for details.

Out to Lunch
12:00 p.m.

Fourth Wednesday
Meet at the restaurant at noon.

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831)  
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

Virginia Donegan (303-635-6685) 
ginnydon22@yahoo.com

We will meet at noon on Feb 25 at the 
Gondolier Italian Eatery in the Meadows 

Shopping Center, at 4800 Baseline Rd near 
Michael’s craft store. Please RSVP to one of 

the chairs if you wish to attend.
Readers’ Theater Ruth Warkentin (720-890-0272) 

rjanewark@gmail.com 
Group is currently full. See RT2  

(below) or contact chair to be placed on 
waiting list.

Readers’ Theater 2
6:30 p.m.

First or Second Monday
Clubhouse at Villa Del Prado 

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590)  
pattycake.21@juno.com

Kathy Randall (303-530-1095) 
katherineran@gmail.com  

Contact chairs for details.

Snowshoeing
Thursdays, to be determined.

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net

Contact chair for details.

Spanish – Beginning  
Conversation

Will meet twice a month on the 3rd and 
4th Monday of the month from 3:45 to 
4:45 pm in November and in January. 

Diana King (303-530-1860)
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com

If interested in joining, please contact chair 
for details. Sessions are $20 per meeting 

and require a minimum commitment. There 
will be waiting lists for future sessions in the 

spring. Contact chair for details.
Spanish – Conversation

3:45 p.m.
Most Mondays

Local restaurants

Diana King (303-530-1860)
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com

Barbara Colby 
bwcolby@gmail.com

Emails will be sent to members with  
details. Contact chairs for details.

Sunday Afternoon at the  
Movies 

Matinee Fourth Sunday 
Local movie theater

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590)  
pattycake.21@juno.com

Kathleen Newton (303-661-9608) 
kathleen_n@comcast.net

Emails provide details of movie selections 
and meeting times.  

Contact chairs to join the list.

Tea and Travel
1:15 p.m.

Meets Oct.-Nov. and Jan.-Mar., usually 
on the third Tuesday of each month in 

members’ homes. 

Virginia Stringi (303-955-1860)
vstringi@comcast.net

Contact Virginia to receive an email 
reminder one to two weeks before each 

meeting.

Contact Chair for details.

Theater Goers
Will attend approximately one play a 

month in a local theater.

Sharon Howrey (303-910-2898)
fish54@gmail.com 

We will attend the Bill T Jones and Arnie 
Zane Dance Troupe performance on  
January 22 and plan to attend a Denver 
Shun Yun event in April. Please contact 
chair for details.

MORE - UWC INTEREST GROUPS 

mailto:ginnydon22%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:dianaking.boulder%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:dianaking.boulder%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:bwcolby@gmail.com
mailto:vstringi@comcast.net
mailto:fish54@gmail.com
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 Registration Form for Lecture Luncheons

Enclosed is my check for $____________ ($22 per luncheon per person) for the following luncheon(s):

Number of  
People  
(Guests Are  
Welcome)

Name(s) of Guest(s) Date  
(Tuesdays)

Speaker/Topic

2/10/15 Dr. Patty Limerick
“FrackingSENSE: The Adventures of a  
Historian in a Tense Terrain”

3/10/15 Clay Evans (at UMC Rm 235)
“Beneath the Sands of Tarawa: Searching for my 
Grandfather in Body, History and Spirit”

(Please print):

Your Name: ______________________________________________________________________________

Email: _________________________________________________ Phone: ___________________________

Address: _______________________________________ City, State: _______________________________

Special Diet Meal needed  (please specify) _____________________________________________________

Make check payable to UWC.
Checks are due one week before each luncheon.

You may cancel by noon on the Thursday before the luncheon. At that time you will be included 
in the count for that luncheon and your check is needed to pay for your reservation.

Mail check and this completed form to our Hospitality Chair: 
UWC Lecture Luncheon
Attention: Karen Diamond
712 Spruce Street
Boulder, CO 80302-5020
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It’s an annual UWC tradition!
...brunch and lively converstion

...opera “preview” and live performance

 Registration Form for Opera Brunch

Please join us:  Sunday, March 15, 2015
11:30 a.m. brunch at UMC – 2:00 p.m. opera at Macky

UWC gets a discounted price for opera tickets. If you have already purchased opera tickets, you can still join 
us for brunch. You can also purchase opera tickets without attending the brunch…but we would miss you!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Reservations must be received by Friday, February 13, 2015. Please make checks payable to UWC.  

Mail check and form to: Janet Brewer; 4840 Thunderbird Drive Apt. 87; Boulder, CO 80303.  
Questions? Contact Janet: dtbjhb@aol.com or (720)562-8254

Reservations may also be made in person at the February 10th Lecture Luncheon.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Name______________________________________Email________________________________________

Guest name(s)____________________________________________________________________________

# ___opera tickets @ $20 each PLUS#______places for brunch @ $26 each 
  

TOTAL $ ENCLOSED________

Please select entrée:  (fill in names if reservation is for more than one person) 

#___Salmon with pistachio lemon sauce  Name(s)________________________________________________________

#___Chicken marsala (sautéed chicken breasts w/ mushrooms, shallots, & marsala) Name(s)_____________________

#___Veg: Tortellini springtime (Cheese tortellini w/squash & red peppers) Name(s)______________________________

Mozart’s witty opera buffa follows 24 hours in the 
lives of two beautiful sisters whose scandalous  
infidelities make for a comic romp that was  
considered too hot for audiences even in the  
early 20th century. Some of the composer’s most  
sumptuous arias, duets, and ensemble pieces make 
for a decadent and enchanting evening of opera. 
Sung in Italian with English subtitles.
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 UWC Scholarship Donation Form

I am enclosing a tax-deductible donation to UWC Scholarships for nontraditional students to help them in their quest for a 
first-time bachelor’s degree at CU Boulder. Please print information below.

DONOR      Name: ______________________________________________

               Address: ______________________________________________

     City, State, Zip: ______________________________________________

                     Email: ______________________________________________

Amount of donation: $______________

                                     Please make check payable to UWC.

Thank you so much for your support.

		  Mail this form and your check to:
		  UWC Scholarships
		  P.O. Box 18844
		  Boulder, CO 80308-1844

(Optional)
This donation is       In Honor of          In Memory of
  
                  Name of person or family: _____________________________________

        Name of person for notification: _____________________________________

    Address of person for notification: _____________________________________

                                     City, State, Zip: _____________________________________
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 UWC Calendar of Events and Board  
 Members 2014-2015 

Date Event
Tuesday, Feb. 10 Lecture Luncheon,  

UMC Room 235, 11:30 a.m.
Patty Limerick, Faculty member 
and Chair of the Board of the 
Center of the American West at the 
University of Colorado 
FrackingSENSE: The Adventures 
of a Historian in a Tense Terrain

Tuesday, Mar. 10 Lecture Luncheon,  
UMC Room 235, 11:30 am
Clay Evans, Director of Public  
Relations for CU Presents  
Beneath the Sands of Tarawa: 
Searching for my Grandfather in 
Body, History, and Spirit

Sunday, Mar. 15 Opera Brunch: Mozart’s  
Cosi fan tutte Brunch,  
UMC Aspen Room, 1:30 a.m.  
Opera, CU Macky Auditorium,  
2:00 pm

Tuesday, Apr. 21 Annual Spring Scholarship  
Luncheon, Boulder Country Club, 
11:00 a.m.

Tuesday, May 12 Honors Reception, Koenig Alumni 
Center,  
3:00 p.m.

Office Name

President Joyce Spencer
President-Elect Diana King
Secretary Virginia Stringi
Secretary-Elect Carol Dunnack
Treasurer Arlene Gerwin
Treasurer-Elect Arlene Gerwin
Program Chair Patty Ludke
Advisory Planning/Parlim. 
 and Past-President

Mary Huffman

Communications Mollie Sue Morton
Email and BuffOne Card Kathleen Salzberg
Historian Kathy Terrill
Honors Reception Jane Allen
Hospitality Karen Diamond
Interest Groups Nancy Liggett
Membership Kathryn Wardell
New Members Caryl Kassoy
Membership Handbook Diana King

Directory and 
Document Repository

Diana King

MESSAGES Newsletter Kathleen Newton
Website Carol Etges
Nominating Committee Jeannie Thompson
Opera Brunch Janet Brewer
Scholarship Committee Kathy Randall
Scholarship Co-Chair Karon Johnson
Scholarship Co-Chair Marilyn Whittaker
Telephone Tree Linda Blomquist
Margaret Willard Award Jane Allen

CALENDAR BOARD


